
-----Original Message----- 
From: Jennifer E. Nisengard [mailto:jnisengard@lanl.gov]  
Sent: Wednesday, November 29, 2006 2:45 PM 
To: kirk Owens - SAIC 
Cc: isaacson@lanl.gov; sradz@lanl.gov 
Subject: New Sites identified after the Cerro Grande Fire 
  
Kirk - here is information regarding the number of archaeological sites identified as a result 
of the Cerro Grande Fire Assessment Survey Project and the Tree thinning project.  We have 
reports on the surveys (see below) and I am trying to get the additional report numbers for 
you. 
 
More later, 
Jen 

Date: Mon, 27 Nov 2006 08:35:21 -0700 
To: jnisengard@lanl.gov 
From: "Brian C. Harmon" <bharmon@lanl.gov> 
Subject: Tree Thinning 
 
Jen, 
 
Just got your message asking about tree thinning (or the Wildfire Hazard Reduction Project, 
as it is officially known).  There are actually four reports (that I know of) generated from the 
undertaking.  Two are reports by Brad listing the sites we flagged/found/etc. during the initial 
surveys (LA-CP-02-0378 and LA-CP-03-0455).  The two other reports (one by myself, one 
by myself and Kari) are site recording reports of new sites found during the survey (one is 
LA-CP-04-0766, the other is still working its way through the system).  Also note that 
several new tree thinning sites were in areas of other projects and so are recorded in those 
projects' reports. 
 
The official count of the number of new sites found (after we eliminated--to the best of our 
abilities-- duplicates, sites with previously assigned LA numbers, etc.) is 447.  During the 
course of recording we have found some of these sites to be natural features, others to be 
duplicates, etc. 
 
If you have any other questions, etc. let me know. 
Brian 

  
Jennifer E. Nisengard, PhD. 
Los Alamos National Laboratory 
Risk Reduction Office, Environmental Stewardship and Quality 
TA-59, Rm. 106 
Mail Stop K404 
Shipping address:  
Bikini Atoll Rd., SM30 
Los Alamos, NM 87545 
Telephone: (505) 667-7912  
Fax: (505) 667 0731  


